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Date  Time Nature Details 

6/24/2025 03:20 Arrest Warrant A deputy met with a Hilliard Police Officer 

to take custody of Juan F. Hernandez 

Gonzalez, age 34 of Columbus, for an 

outstanding arrest warrant. He was 

transported to the Tri County Regional Jail.  

6/24/2025 08:54 Property Damage 

Crash 

A deputy was sent to the intersection of US 

Route 33 and State Route 161 to investigate 

a property damage crash involving a 2020 

Freightliner semi-tractor and trailer that 

struck a 2024 Mercedes-Benz GLS Class. 

The driver of the Freightliner, Matthew E. 

Byerly, age 62 of Plain City, was issued a 

traffic citation for failure to maintain an 

assured and clear distance ahead.  A crash 

report was taken, #2025-00022005.  

6/24/2025 10:38 Injury Crash A deputy and units from the Marysville Fire 

Department and the Northwestern Joint Fire 

District responded to the 23000 block of 

State Route 31 to investigate an injury crash 

involving a 2024 Freightliner Cascadia that 

struck a ditch. The driver of the Freightliner, 

Matthew L. Howell, age 43 of Hillsboro, was 

issued a traffic citation for distracted driving 

and failure to control.  A crash report was 

taken, #2025-00022018.  

6/24/2025 10:40 Bomb Threat A deputy was sent to the 7400 block of State 

Route 161 to investigate a bomb threat 

received by an employee. A report was 

taken, #2025-00022020.  

6/24/2025 12:14 Fraud A deputy was sent to a residence in the 

17000 block of Waldo Road to investigate a 



report of fraudulent activity on an account. A 

report was taken, #2025-00022031. 

6/24/2025 14:23 Property Damage 

Crash 

A deputy was sent to a business in the 7300 

block of State Route 161 to investigate a 

private property damage crash involving a 

2019 Ford Escape that struck a 2013 Honda 

Accord. No report was taken.  

6/24/2025 18:44 Theft  A deputy was sent to a residence in the 

25000 block of Kinney Pike to investigate 

theft of a firearm from the residence. No 

report was taken.  

6/24/2025 20:42 Assist Other Agency A deputy assisted the Ohio State Highway 

Patrol with a property damage crash near the 

intersection of Bell Road and Harriott Road. 

The Ohio State Highway Patrol handled the 

investigation.  
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